

Clerk: Mrs Penny Brasenell, 13 Rorrington, Chirbury, SY156BX Email: clerk@ludfordshropshire.org.uk Phone 03330062010 Website: www.ludfordshropshire.org.uk

Minutes for the Annual meeting of the Parish of Ludford held at the Ludlow Mascall Centre, Lower Galdeford Ludlow on Monday 13th May 2019 This meeting began at 19.00

Present: Cllr I Liddle Cllr S Liddle Cllr Nick Young, Cllr Shirley Salmon, Cllr Paul Knill Cllr Jeff Garraway In Attendance: Parish Clerk – Penny Brasenell Members of the public were present.

- Introduction and welcome from Cllr Imogen Liddle as Chair of Ludford Parish Council The Chairs report was read out by Cllr Liddle (copy of the report to be added to the website) where Where she thanked all the Councillors and the Clerk for their efforts over the past year and spoke of The business that had been conducted by the parish Council over the last 12 months. Cllr Liddle confirmed that a second Bulletin would be released in 2019
- 2. Public open Forum Mr David Current spoke about the 20's Plenty Campaign and discussed, road safety, community benefit and a healthy environment. He confirmed that 6 Shropshire Parish and Town Councils had pledged to back the scheme should it be taken further by Shropshire Council.

Cllr Liddle thanked Mr Current for his informative briefing and confirmed that the matter was for discussion on the Parish Council Agenda

Meeting Closed at 19.25